
 

NORTHEAST NEIGHBORS AND FRIENDS0  

EAST SIDE LIBRARY 

MONDAY, MARCH 7, 2016 

 

 
Minutes of the Northeast Neighbors and Friends meeting held on Monday, March 7, 2016, at the East 

Side Library.  The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. by Marge Ramsey, Chair. 

 

Chair thanked Lawrence Malmin for bringing the cookies and water for our meeting.   

 

Our first speaker is Karie Kading from Kading Properties and she told me about their new project at 

East 42nd and Grandview.   

 

Connie Boesen and Natasha Newcomb from the School Board had maps and explained about the 

new school boundaries.   

 

Doua Lor, Des Moines Police Department, gave his report.  He explained that all policemen will have 

body cameras by June.  It will be the officer’s discretion whether to turn the cameras off.   

 

Tania Hunt from GESD (Greater East Side Development) explained what they do and where they 

meet.  She explained that they are collecting donations of new or used musical instruments for 

Carver School.  They did the same thing for Capitol View School last year which was a success.   

 

The minutes from the January meeting were reviewed.  Valerie had a correction in the 3rd paragraph 

to change the word from “hole” to “hold”.  Alex Piedras had a correction in that Grand View was 

two words instead of one.  Motion was made by Norm, second by Shelly to accept the minutes with 

these corrections.  Motion carried.   

 

Candice explained that there would be fish fry at Capitol Hills Christian Church on this Friday, March 

11th, from 6:00 to 8:00.  Good will offering accepted.  Her husband caught the fish, and is preparing 

them for the meal.   

 

Connie Boesen said that the East High Alumni dinner that will be held on May 6th.  The cost is $15.  The 

golf outing will be held at another date.   

 

John Thomas said that Fairmont Park would be getting a splash pad this year in their park.   

 

Norm Kamm said that Grays Woods meeting would be held tomorrow evening.   

 

Meeting was adjourned at 6:48 p.m. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
Marge Ramsey 

Acting Secretary 


